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Since our last Newsletter in February, it has been lovely to see 

our town bursting with colour as the spring flowers arrived.   

We have celebrated the opening of the Community Library and 

Wellbeing Hub, the return of the ‘Bee Squared’ project, the 

Farmers Market’s 22nd birthday and launching of the new Town 

App (more details of this are on the back page). 

Our beautiful front cover and the images on this page have all 

been sent to us by a local resident, Kassi Bass, who has an eye 

for capturing wonderful photographs of our stunning market 

town. Thank you! 

If you have any nice photographs of our town which you would like to be included in the Higham 

Times, please email them to donna@highamferrers-tc.gov.uk. 

Our fabulous craft volunteers have been meeting each month and are also busy behind the 

scenes creating more amazing woolly decorations for the D-Day Anniversary in June, 

Remembrance and have even started on Christmas additions. 

This newsletter is in three sections, Town Focus, Community News and Council News. Town 

Focus is a spotlight on our local businesses, landmarks and heritage. Community News has 

updates from Higham Ferrers Tourism, local Churches, schools 

and community groups. Council News includes council events, 

contact information, farmers market information, a Mayor’s 

report and a council update on current projects.   

For the most current information about what is happening in 

the town, we encourage you to check the Town Council 

website (www.highamferrers-tc.gov.uk) and social media 

pages for regular updates. There is also a new Town App with 

lots of useful local information.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

If you have an article about local news or events which you 

would like to be included in the next edition of the Higham 

Times in August then please forward the information to; 

donna@highamferrers-tc.gov.uk no later than 2nd July 2024. 
 

 

Thank you for your continued support.                                                          

Donna Anderson,  Editor 
 

 Any views or opinions expressed in this newsletter do not necessarily 

represent those of Higham Ferrers Town Council. 

 

Welcome 



Town Focus 

 

Business Spotlight… 

In this edition of the Higham Times we will 

be taking a look at two local businesses 

which are run by husband and wife,        

Dan and Jodie Smith. 

Waterworks Services Ltd was established 
in 2009 by Dan Smith and has gone from strength to strength since then. Waterworks is a family 
run business with Dan’s wife Jodie performing an active role in the office responsibilities. 
Over the years Waterworks has been able to provide numerous Plumbing and Heating Engineer 
jobs for our local tradesmen. It has provided apprenticeship opportunities for the younger    
generation wanting to learn a skilled trade and provides continual additional training to all 
engineers to ensure they are as qualified, confident and capable of performing their role giving 
the customers a quality service. 
 

With the team of 5 engineers Waterworks currently employees, and the office staff manning the 
phones and emails, Waterworks is able to provide an efficient, friendly & cost effective service 
across the county and surrounding areas. 
 

Plumbing & Heating Services include: 
New Taps, Valves & General Plumbing Maintenance - Servicing & Boiler Breakdowns  
New Bathrooms  -  Landlord Gas Safety Checks – New Gas or Oil Boiler Installations 
Air Source Heat Pumps & Renewable Technologies – New Pipe Work for Extensions 
Refurbishments – Gas Kitchen Appliances – Underfloor Heating  
Larger scale projects for Companies: Flats, New Builds & Property Conversions 
Domestic and Commercial installations. 
 

  
The couple took on a new challenge in 2021... 
 

The Band Club, located on Wharf Road, 

Higham Ferrers, was converted by Dan & Jodie 
Smith in 2021 with the vision of becoming   
The Old Band Accommodation.   
By July 2022 that vision became a reality when 
the four bespoke furnished holiday let apartments came available on a 
short term basis for trades people, holiday makers and visitors alike. 
Featuring on Air BnB, Booking.com and their own website 
www.theoldband.co.uk the apartments have proven to be very  
popular bringing visitors to the area for short breaks, celebrations,   
weddings, family gatherings, training and work commitments .  
  
Being local residents to Higham and growing up in the area, they     
wanted to restore the building and allow it to be used and enjoyed     
rather than be shut down and abandoned. Higham Ferrers  always 
attracts a lot of visitors and hopefully will continue to in the future. 

http://www.theoldband.co.uk/


The Higham Ferrers Cemetery 

and Cemetery Chapel is 

situated at the broad junction 

of Cemetery Lane, Saffron 

Road and Vine Hill Drive. The 

site is approximately 3.5 acres 

in size and the main 

entrance ─ a wrought iron 

gate ─ is to the right of where the chapel stands. The chapel is a 

symmetrical brick building consisting of two rooms either side of 

a covered porch. It was built in 1896 under a contract to Mr. B 

Marriott of Wellingborough.  

The building on the right-hand side of the porch houses a 

storeroom and a second room in which there is the original sink 

used by the person employed to lay out the deceased. This room 

is decorated in a functional way with little expense, to ensure 

that it did not detract from the fact that it was a working 

room.   The mortuary slab is currently housed in the Chapel which is on the Vine Hill Drive side of the 

building and is altogether more ornate internally, decorated with coving and architrave and it has a 

fireplace. The walls are currently painted a light yellow. This room was used once bodies had been 

made presentable for their families to see and the bier is still in this 

room. It may well be that this room was used to hold services prior to 

burial.                                                                                                                    

On 19 October 1896, the cemetery was formally and officially opened by 

the Mayor.  The opening ceremony was to be held at the new chapel 

building however the British weather intervened. The inclement 

conditions and the necessity to keep the robes of the dignitaries dry 

resulted in the decision to hold the ceremony in the Town Hall.  

3. The Cemetery Chapel 

Vine Hill Drive 

     
     

 

 In each edition of the Higham Times we will take a look at one of 

the steps along the Blue Plaque Heritage Trail.  You can find out more at 

www.blueplaquetrail.com 

Town Focus 



Wild about hedgehogs rescue 
A little note from the hedgehog lady 
 

It’s that time of year again when we become eager to get 
out our sharp shiny garden tools and start to strim, trim 
lawns, hedges and trees. But before you start, could you 
please spare a few moments to check that there are no 
hedgehogs tucked up asleep. When they hear a noise they 
do not run away, they curl up into a tight ball which is no  
defence against those sharp garden tools.  
I can’t tell you how many times I have had injured         
hedgehogs come into the rescue and be told by the rescuer 
that they were unaware of hedgehogs and had never seen 
one in their garden.  

Hedgehogs usually appear late at night eating slugs, snails and 
other creepy crawlies that we spend our lives trying to eradicate. 
They really are our little garden friends.  
The last few summers have been unusually warm. This has       
created a number of problems for our little prickly pals and there 
has not been enough food or water to sustain them. Unusually, 
hedgehogs have been seen out in the day but before you rush 
them into a rescue, they may be exhibiting their normal             
behaviour which is snuffling around in the undergrowth. If they 
are, it might be they have hoglets (baby hedgehogs) and need 

even more food. If you have a cat or dog I’m sure you will 
have some poultry flavoured food (not bread or milk 
please) in your store. Putting the food and water in a     
shallow bowl such as cat bowls or plant pot dishes is     
perfect.   
On the other hand, if you find the hedgehog wobbly on its 

feet or it looks like it is sunbathing, that is the time to give your local rescue a call. If you 
have any doubts, please give your local rescue a call as we are only too happy to help. It 
could be the difference between our prickly 
friends going on their merry way or a very 
stressful trip to the rescue (or worse still).  
 

If you would like to help your local 
hedgehog population and need help 

 or advice, please email  
hogmother@hotmail.com  

 



Community 





 

Community 



 



May 31st  - Elizabethan grammar schools, Elizabeth I to                         

the present day. 

June 28th - Rushden pot makers, the story of iron age potters. 

July 26th - The history of Yelden, including the origins of the castle. 

August 30th - Irthingborough’s Waterloo. Archive film from before the first world war. 

September 27th - The Incas of Peru. The speaker’s personal memories. 

October 25th - The Home Guard: Lest we forget our brave men of Northamptonshire. 

November 29th - Stanwick handbell ringers: followed by seasonal refreshments to end the year.    

The Higham Chichele Society meets in the Bede House (in the grounds of the 

Parish Church)  on the last Friday of each month at 9.15am. Admission is £3, 

including refreshments. The annual subscription is £5 (singles) £8 (couples) 

due at the  May meeting.  Check our website: 

www.highamchichelesociety.co.uk 

NEW MEMBERS VERY 

WELCOME, PLEASE 

COME ALONG.       

Community 

Speakers for 2024 

2nd Higham Ferrers       

Rainbows have a fun 

filled year taking part in 

many activities such as 

Harvest, Remembrance, Ferrers Disco and Christmas 

events. We have a wonderful time at our unit meetings 

and are proud to wear our uniform.   

We do lots of activities including crafts, teddy bears picnics, games 

and badge work which the rainbows enjoy receiving.   
 

If anyone aged 4-7 years old would like to join us, we meet every 

Thursday, term time, 6pm - 7.15pm in Higham Ferrers.  

Please call Carole - 07811516357 or Jennifer - 07817585108 





Community 

Pentecost, on 19th May this year, is always celebrated joyfully as a reminder of the gift 
of Holy Spirit to all people, everywhere, rather than to specific individuals. 

Three of the main symbols of the Holy Spirit are 

a) The dove of peace, hence Hope's logo and naming the newly formed preschool group 
'Little Doves'. This usually meets on 1st, 3rd and 5th Friday of each month, 9.30 -
11.30am, and is open to all under 5's and their carers. It is a lively, yet surprisingly  
peaceful, relaxing time. 

b) Fire which includes a cleansing, purifying property and warmth. On 24th May 1738, 
John Wesley, Methodism's founder, used the phrase about his heart being 'strangely 
warmed' as he realised that he could fully trust in God's love, forgiveness, grace and 
guidance. It echoed the experience of the Emmaus disciples whose hearts burned within 
them as they listened to Jesus. Warmth of welcome and of  fellowship are important. 
Sitting round a table, enjoying conversation is valued, hence the availability of a freshly 
cooked 2 course lunch for £8 at Hope to anyone, without booking, from 12.30pm on the 
2nd and 4th Fridays monthly. 

c) Wind with its sense of energy and movement, bringing order out of chaos, stirring up 
and guiding people. Methodism is also called the Methodist movement, indicating the 
dynamic power of the Holy Spirit transforming lives and prompting actions. Messy 
Church, on the 1st Friday of each month at 6pm, has plenty of movement and energy. 

We are busy every day of the week, not just Fridays and Sundays, as we endeavour to 
serve our communities. We also make time for stillness, continuing to seek peace as we 
pray, being inspired as we reflect on God's word and being moved to act accordingly. You 
can now follow us on our new Facebook page. 

One result of the gift of the Holy Spirit was that new members were added to the 
church. We rejoiced when another 2 new members were received at Hope on Easter 
Day. 

 

There is a mammoth sale of jigsaws and 
books on Saturday 29th June from 10am. 





Council News 

 



Bee Squared Project 2024 - Update 

The 2024 "Bee Squared" Project has been a success. All of the Higham Ferrers Primary/

Junior schools have received enough seed 

packets for each pupil and the Secondary 

school received the requested amount.           

In addition, Cllr Gerald Kelly gave nearly a 

thousand packets of seeds to local businesses 

for distribution to their customers. Cllr Gerald 

Kelly was delighted that so many businesses 

were so happy to take part.                                                        

There are a small number of seed packets left in the Town Hall, which can be picked up; 

however, as they are in demand they may not be there for too long. 

We are looking forward to receiving photos of all the lovely flowers, and the bees that 
are attracted to them.  Please email your photos to: info@highamferrers-tc.gov.uk 



serve 

  
Council News 

Community Library and Wellbeing Hub Update 
 

We have had good visitor support to the Hub since it has been open with a total of 166 

visitors, 136 adults and 28 children.  The number of children attending has increased and with more rhyme time 

events planned, this is expected to continue.  

We had 8 volunteers when we opened in February, and 

since opening the volunteer recruitment process again 

we have received a further 7 applicants, 2 of which 

have already started, with the rest at varying stages of 

the recruitment process.  We do need more volunteers 

if we are going to put on the number of groups we have 

planned; so if you have thought about volunteering and 

want to know more, have a chat with us, or look at our 

website for details of how to apply.                               

 Volunteering opportunities are as follows:- 

Library - Meet and greet people, help them choose a 

book if necessary, make drinks, sit and talk to      

visitors if that is what they need. Sort the books 

and clean the room as and when necessary. 

Wellbeing  - We will be running groups and require 

two people per session. One as a session facilitator 

to the group and the other to support the             

facilitator. Session Facilitator - gets the room ready 

for the group session, plans the session, organises 

any materials and equipment needed and leads 

the session. 

Session Support Facilitator  - supports the facilitator in running the group session, makes the drinks and helps 

with 1-1 support if required. 

Thank you to everyone who has sent through their suggestions, please keep them coming as this Hub is for the 

residents of Higham Ferrers and we want to offer things that you want to see. Below is just a few of the ideas 

that have been put forward.  

 

 

If you think you can help by volunteering please            

scan the QR code on the advert on this page or 

you can find an application form on our website  

www.highamferrers-tc.gov.uk/volunteering 

UNDER 5’S Stay and Play, Construction Play, Rhyme Time, Story Time, Gardening 

SOCIAL Crafting sessions, Games sessions, Picnic Lunch Club, Singing Group 

SUPPORT Homework Club, Warm Space, IT/Tech support, Writers, Crafters, Artist Exhibitions 

Hub Opening Times 

Tuesday: 1400-1600 

Wednesday: 1000-1200  and  1400-1600 

Thursday:   1000-1200 



 



 

Council News 

On Saturday 27th April we Celebrated the    

22nd birthday of our monthly Farmer Market.  

We purchased some tasty treats from two of our regular market  

traders, an amazing cake from Cupalicious and delicious biscuits 

from Ab’s Bakes. The Mayor and several of the councillors attended to cut the cake and we 

enjoyed sharing it with our traders and customers throughout the morning.  

We were also joined by the Northamptonshire Police Beat Bus, this is a great opportunity 

for residents to meet the neighbourhood policing team and discuss any concerns about 

crime in the area.  

We welcomed a new trader ‘Mistrys Kitchen’ to the 

market in March. They sell a great range of plant 

based curries and samosa puffs so come down and try 

some of their quality produce.  



 



 

Council News 
 



 

 



Council News 

@HighamFerrersTC                   Facebook/HighamFerrersTownCouncil            

   

    www.instagram.com/highamferrerstc  

Higham Ferrers  

FORTHCOMING MEETINGS   

Higham Ferrers Town Council 

Town Hall, Market Square, NN10 8BT 

Telephone: 01933 312075 

Email: info@highamferrers-tc.gov.uk 

All meetings are held in the Town Hall unless 

otherwise notified.  The public are welcome to 

attend Town Council meetings.  

There is a stairlift available if required for access 

to the Town Hall Chambers which are upstairs.  

http://www.instagram.com/highamferrerstc/





